
Notification 
of Flight Test

2 OCTOBER 2024

Dear Neighbour,

Western Sydney International 
(Nancy-Bird Walton) 
Airport (WSI) will undertake 
an operational flight test 
using a small twin engine 
aircraft on 2 October 2024. 
It’s being completed 
by ADB Safegate – 
a subcontractor of WSI’s 
Airside Civil and Pavement 
Works (ACP) contractor, the 
CPB ACCIONA Joint Venture.

The contractor is undertaking 
this flight test as part of the 
commissioning requirements 
to test the 3000 Aeronautical 
Ground Lights (AGL’s) that 
have been installed in our 
runway and taxiways.

The flight test is scheduled to 
take place between midday 
and midnight on Wednesday 
2 October 2024. 



Why is the flight test extending 
over a 12-hour period?
To rigorously test our 
Aeronautical Ground Lights, 
we need to conduct flight checks 
in a number of conditions; daylight, 
dusk/twilight, and night.

How will other pilots know 
about the flight test?
WSI, and the contractor have 
notified local industry groups 
and surrounding airfields of 
the flight test. 

The Australian Civil Aviation 
Safety Authority (CASA) will 
also issue a NOTAM, which is a 
notice to alert pilots of potential 
activities or hazards along a flight 
route or at a location that could 
affect the safety of the flight.

What type of plane 
will it be?
The small plane that will 
be utilised for the flight test 
will be a PA-30 Twin Engine 
Comanche.

Will there be more 
operational flight tests?
These flight tests are designed 
to test the 3000 Aeronautical 
Ground Lights on the WSI runway. 

We don’t have any further flight 
tests programmed at this time 
but will keep you updated on any 
further activities.

We will continue to keep you 
updated as we deliver Western 
Sydney International (Nancy-Bird 
Walton) Airport.
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For further information or enquiries 
regarding these works or other 
airport construction activities, 
please contact our information line 
on 1800 972 972 or send an email 
to info@wsaco.com.au.

If you are having difficulty 
understanding this document, please 
call the Translating and Interpreting 
Service (TIS) on 131 450 and ask them 
to contact WSA on 1800 972 972.

 هذه مهف يف ةبوعص كيدل تناك اذإ
 ةمجرتلا ةمدخب لاصتالا ىجري ،ةقيثولا
 131 مقرلا ىلع (TIS) ةيهفشلاو ةيطخلا
 برغ راطمب لاصتالا مهنم بلطاو 450
 .972 972 1800 مقرلا ىلع (WSA) يندس

यदि इस दस्तावेज़ को समझने में आपको कठिनाई 
हो रही है, तो कृपया अनुवाद एवं दुभाषिया सेवा 
(Translating and Interpreting Service) 
(TIS) को 131 450 पर फोन करें और उनसे WSA 
से 1800 972 972 पर संपर्क कराने के लिए कहें।

如果您在理解本文件方面有困难，请打电话
131 450给翻译口译服务处（TIS），请他们打
电话1800 972 972跟WSA联络。

如果您在理解本文檔方面有困難，請打電話
131 450給翻譯口譯服務處（TIS），請他們打
電話1800 972 972跟WSA聯絡。

Nếu quý vị cần giúp đỡ để hiểu được tài 
liệu này, vui lòng gọi đến Dịch vụ Phiên 
dịch và Thông dịch (TIS) qua số 131 450 
và yêu cầu họ liên lạc WSA qua số 1800 
972 972.


